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When  Saturday 18th April, 2020  

What time  9.30 for 10am until 12 noon 

Where  Hillcrest Primary School hall—17 Emoyeni Drive, Hillcrest 

Wear  An Easter Bonnet to go with your attire!!  

   A prize will be given to the Most Colourful Bonnet 

How much R120 

Bookings  Colleen Roberts 083 311 4647 ; 031 767 2239 ;       

   colleen130272@gmail.com 

There will be piano music in the background, a school choir, an         

incredible speaker, lucky draws, two raffles to be drawn on the   

morning and all you can eat and drink at tea time.  Then, to top it all,   

Jill Webber will be having a solo exhibition of her wonderful hand 

quilted quilts spanning the last 30 years.  

Please join us, the KwaZulu-Natal Quilters Guild, and help us to raise 
money for our forthcoming National Quilt festival to be held in KZN in 

2023. 

 

Be thirsty ……..Be happy……..Be friendly…….Be hungry  

Be colourful……..   AND have fun with your friends.   

 

Enterta inment …..  

Hi l lcrest  Pr imary Senior  school  choir  

Speaker :   Debbie Bouwer on “Genealogy”   
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To visit our new-look Website Click here 

We welcome your contributions to the Blog and feedback 

on what you would like to see on the Website.  

Please email simona.damerell@gmail.com 

FaceBook— Click here 

Can you believe we are in 2020 and will never again in our lifetimes see  

another “teen” year? 

It is with a heavy heart that I step down as chairlady of KZNQG.   It has 

been a privilege and honour to serve on 

the KZNQG committee.   Thanks to all 

the hardworking, dedicated, enthusiastic 

committee.  Thanks also to all the mem-

bers who are always coming to the party 

with all our requests for goodie bag 

items, and for our green and charitable 

projects.   Thank you to all the demo la-

dies for giving of their time and exper-

tise.    A big thank you to all the guilds 

who so enthusiastically participated in 

our catering projects.   This has turned 

out to be a great fundraiser for our festi-

val in 2023.   Thank you also to all of our 

members for attending our meetings 

when you are able to. 

But….you’re not rid of me yet.   I am 

staying on the committee, in a lesser 

role. 

Keep the quilting flag flying 

LYN GONZAGA 

The quilt pictured to the right is of a group quilt in which I participated—

quilt called Protected African Trees 

S U G G E S T I O N S  &  A R T I C L E S   
Please let us know what you want to see in your Newsletter. More articles? More images of quilts? More      

tutorials/book reviews? More about Quilt Exhibitions? Please tell us. Send your news / suggestions /

contributions to the editor:  simona.damerell@gmail.com 

http://kznquiltersguild.co.za/
https://www.facebook.com/KZN-Quilters-Guild-219663518214968/
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Notice of the Annual General 

Meeting 

 

In accordance with the Constitution, members  

are hereby given due notice of the 

 

 

KZNQG ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

to be held on Saturday 29 February 2020 at 12H00 

Venue: Hillcrest Primary School, Hillcrest. 

 

Members are reminded that subscriptions of  

R200 are due at or before the AGM 

(See page 13 of this Newsletter for more details regarding subs and banking details)  

———————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 

COMMITTEE 2020 

NOMINATION FORM – 29 February 2020 

 

Name of Nominee: 

 

……………………………………………………. 

 

Telephone:………………………………………… 

 

Proposed by:……………………………………………………………….. 

 

Seconded by:……………………………………………………………….. 

 

Signature of Nominee:……………………………………………………. 

 

Please email completed forms back to Lyn Gonzaga lyngon@telkomsa.net or bring along to the 

AGM.  
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NQF23 
 

 
 

INSTRAGRAM 

ACCOUNTS: 
#quiltingsouthafrica 

#quilt.sa 

#quiltinginsouthafrica 

#quiltsouthafrica 

 

#each one reach one ….actually many!# 

Dear members of KZNQG 

Believe it or not, we are well on our way with the 2023 Quilt Festival that 

will be held in KZN. 

  

Having done some research, we estimate that there are more than 5000 

quilters in South Africa that we know of and only +- 2000 quilters belong to 

a guild. We are wanting to grow our love for quilting and grow the fold of 

quilters. 

  

We need to use the benefits of Social Media as one of the vehicles to reach 

as many quilt lovers as we can. 

  

I would like to encourage you to use INSTAGRAM and FACEBOOK 

(ask anyone who knows, to create an account for you) THEN….. 

  

 Post the work you are busy with (it doesn’t need to be complete). 

 Post a class that you attend 

 Post an inspirational quote to encourage quilters 

 Post a video of you embroidering or sewing your quilt 

 Post a colorful flower or even a pattern that would inspire you 

 POST ANYTHING QUILTY 

  

HOW?: Each time you post: type the symbol ‘#’ and then type the 

accounts names exactly as listed above.  

Please follow the listed Instagram accounts and share the quilting love 

by giving lots of “likes”. 

It’s that easy! EACH ONE WILL HAVE REACHED MANY  

  

  

 
### 

MESSAGE FROM THE 2023 FESTIVAL  
CHAIRLADY—Leanne Stewart 

 

#QUILTINGSOUTHAFRICA #QUILT.SA ##QUILTINGINSOUTHAFRICA #QUILTSOUTHAFRICA 
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South African quilt entries are invited for the annual World Quilt Competition. It’s a wonderful 
opportunity to exhibit your quilts in the USA with shipping and customs handled by the World Quilt 
Competition organisers. This is the 20th consecutive year that South Africa has taken part in the 
competition. 
There are some changes which you will see in the Entry Form:  the new minimum size requirement 
allows for smaller quilts to be entered, more special prizes have been added and the prize money for the 
competition has increased.  
  
Here’s a brief summary about the World Quilt competition: 
                                                                        

•         The minimum quilt size is 6606 square centimeters / 1024 square inches (e.g. 81.30 x 81.30 
cms / 32 x 32 inches). 

•         Quilts must have been completed in 2018 or 2019 or 2020. 

•         MAY 19, 2020 is the closing date for your Entry Form and JPG images. 

•         There is a non-refundable fee of R100.00 per entry. If your quilt is selected by the USA jurors, 
there is a further R200.00 fee. 

•         Accepted entries will premiere at World Quilt New England in August 2020, then tour to other 
Mancuso shows in the USA through November 2020. 

  
If you would like an Entry Form to enter your quilt in this exciting international event please contact 
the South African Coordinator:  
Odette Tolksdorf:  odetteT@iafrica.com       

For more information also see: https://www.quiltfest.com/ 

mailto:odetteT@iafrica.com
https://www.quiltfest.com/
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Paul Schutte 
The SAQG Pro Dedicate Award was  

presented to Paul Schutte in 2019. 

Paul Schutte is a Master Quilter, a respected 

National and International judge, a             

renowned, inspirational and popular        

quilt-making teacher, an ambassador for 

promoting SA quilt-making regionally, nationally and internationally. Paul has dedicated his service as a 

member of SAQG, from inception, to date, in various representative capacities, and as its President  

between 1996—1999. 

“I delight in Light, Colour, Texture, Fabric Form & Stitching to create Quilt Art ” - Paul Schutte  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul kindly agreed to provide us with more personal insight into his art and quilt making via an email 

interview. 

KZNQG: We understand that the start of your quilting journey has its origin with you helping your wife, Netta, to 
finish her quilts? 
  
PAUL: Yes, it is true. Due to her full time job at the University and two sons to "educate" / rear, time was limited 
to finish unfinished tops. I gave my opinion about colour and fabric choices from the     beginning, though. We 
were used to doing somethings together.  I also helped with  the ironing of fabric from the beginning. Being a 
more traditional quilter, she taught me how to do precise machine piecing. 
 
KZNQG: Obviously you did some traditional quilting yourself. What initiated the move from traditional to your 
more arty style?  
 
PAUL: I think it was a natural process of transition: One learns all 
possible quilting techniques by doing traditional patterns. In my case 
I was not satisfied enough with only traditional work and wanted to 

do my own designs and 
wanted to "paint" with 
fabric.  I am a dare devil 
and want to try every-
thing.  Also a bit eclectic 
in what I do. 
 
Top left: Vertical vs. hori-
zontal lines 
Centre: diagonal vs hori-
zontal lines 
 
Left: Abstract         
elongated 9-patch 
Right: For my      
grandson—Blooming 
9-patch 
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KZNQG: What inspires you? I realise this is a very wide and general      
question.....Looking at your website and the quilts displayed, the impression 
I get is that you are attracted to nature and are upset by it's destruction and 
the negative effect that modern life and technology may have on our world? 
 
PAUL: Nature; Yes, correct; especially trees; therefore my series about the 
destruction of nature due to careless technology.  Sometimes I am also     
inspired by a piece of fabric or a certain shade or colour.  In this case I will 
start with the fabric and go from there to an appropriate design.  I love    
mathematics and therefore love to design my geometric oriented quilts on 
graph paper.  The quilts about nature are done with an improvisational     
approach: let's start and see what happens as I go along. 
 
KZNQG: What is your favourite technique to use? 
 
PAUL:  My techniques are rather conservative in the sense I mostly use   
ordinary quarter inch piecing. I am not at the forefront of the newest        
techniques.  In my nature quilts I also use a lot of raw edge applique with 
improvisational / free style piecing. 
 
KZNQG: What/who has had the most profound effect on your artwork in the 
past 10 years or so and how/why? 

 
PAUL: I am not sure. I 
think nearly every work 
of art or a quilt that I see and admire has some influence on 
me. Maybe, to a certain extent Ruth MacDowell but I use a 
different method or technique. 
  
KZNQG: What's next? are you planning to exhibit at an      
upcoming International quilt show? can you give us a hint at 
what you are working on next? 
 
PAUL: No plans for an exhibition at the moment. I take part in 
group exhibitions of Fibre Works and FACT (an Art group in 
Cape Town ).  As I am also due to teach this year in Port  
Elizabeth and the Free State, I am busy with samples for my 
classes.  I also plan to do another tree series, but in a more 
abstract style.  Oh dear, I must try to use all my fabric stash 
before my eyes will fade and my back collapse, so to speak. 
 
 
 

Paul will be teaching two classes of two days each in Durban during the last week of February—the course is 
“Gaudi and Orphan Blocks” inspired by Gaudi’s architecture and mosaics, as seen in Barcelona.  The classes are 
now full, thus no  
Paul is also the KZNQG guest speaker on Saturday 29th February at the Open Day, from 9am at the Hillcrest  
Primary School. 
 
 
Top right: Maybe Two Trees ; Middle left: Boom Crown Shy Trees 
Bottom left: Sun-drenched ; Bottom right: Burnt Paradise 
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Lyn Gonzaga  Chairlady 083 463 7729  lyngon@telkomsa.net 

Lorette Kerr Registration 083 520 3926 lolkerr@gmail.com 

Mandy Kirk Treasurer & SAQG Rep 082 451 9773  kirkdm@global.co.za  

Jenni Scott Secretary 084 512 8148 jenniscott167@gmail.com   

Liz Reed Sales Table 072 187 7578  thereeds@ledom.co.za  

Sue Cameron Retailers 082 854 988 ashsue@iafrica.com 

Twig Harwig QA 083 449 1800 twigg@telkomsa.net 

Simona Damerell Editor & Website 082 974 5269 simona.damerell@gmail.com 

Debbie Becker Marketing 083 272 4022 beckerdebbie38@gmail.com 

Lise Oosthuizen Quilt Display Coordinator 072 784 4749 songbird@toothdoc.co.za 

Merle Mulder Catering 083 261 2704 merlemulder7@gmail.com  

Hand quilting frame—R950 

Please visit the KZNQG sales table or 

contact Jill Webber on 0730404724 

THE END TO COLLECTIONS OF SCRAPS FOR DOG PILLOWS AND ECO-BRICKS 

Due to time and storage space constraints, Lorette Kerr will not be collecting scraps for the 

dog pillows.  Members can continue contrib-

uting to this worthy cause by each making a 

single pillowcase, hanging it in their sewing 

room and filling it with their own 

scraps.  Once they have filled and closed/

sewn off, they can be dropped off at the 

nearest SPCA.   

Similarly, Jenni Scott will not be collecting 

plastic for eco-bricks.  Please continue to sort 

your plastic and drop it off at your nearest 

collection points. 

mailto:lyngon@telkomsa.net
mailto:lolkerr@gmail.com
mailto:kirkdm@global.co.za
mailto:thereeds@ledom.co.za
mailto:ashsue@iafrica.com
mailto:twigg@telkomsa.net
mailto:simona.damerell@gmail.com
mailto:beckerdebbie38@gmail.com
mailto:songbird@toothdoc.co.za
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QUILT ACADEMY 2020 
 

Next Quilt Academy—28 March 

Optical Illusions by      

Marline Turner 

Venue: Hillcrest Holy   

Trinity Anglican Church, 

Corner Elangeni & Nqutu 

Road, Hillcrest 

 

09h00 to 15h00  

R150 per person 

Queries?  Email twigg@telkomsa.net 

 

Quilt Academy will no longer be using the 

Bookwhen Site 

If you wish to be added to the WhatsApp 

group that was created, please let Twig 

know and she will add you to the WhatsApp 

Group List. 

   

 

 

 

28 March     

30 May      

1 August  

3 October 

28 November 

      

Pictured on the right—some of 

the gorgeous bags completed 

at the January QA under the  

guidance of Mandy Kirk 
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KLOOF VILLAGE QUILTERS’ GUILD 

Wow, it’s already February and the first report-back of 

2020 to KZNQG!  

Our Christmas lunch, during which members and 

special guests enjoyed a spectacular spread as 

scrumptious as ever, is now but a distant memory.  In 

lieu of gifts for ‘we who have everything’, we decided 

to share the spirit of Christmas in the form of a cash 

donation to Philekani, a newly established home for 

the destitute, the brainchild of Maryanne Carpenter 

and her husband.  

A huge pile of 80 quilts were made and donated to 

the home by Community Quilters, some of whom are 

members of our guild.  Many of you will know of this 

group who meet once a month to make quilts for 

good causes. 

Our new committee for 2020, under the artistically 

talented leadership of Helga Beaumont, has firmly 

grasped the nettles of its various portfolios and      

everyone is working hard to complete our            

commitments for the 2023 Festival. 

In our first member meeting of the year, we again 

welcomed Ginny Koumantarakis who broadened our artistic minds with an illustrated talk on Gaudi, the 

19
th
 century Catalan architect whose unique confections grace the city of Barcelona.    

Ginny’s an inspiration to every one of us, regardless of our individual quilting preferences.  Her talk and 

slideshow was in preparation for workshops arranged for our members with Paul Schutte, a talented  

quilter from Potchefstroom, coinciding with his appearance at the KZNQG meeting.    

We’re immeasurably grateful to Colleen Roberts, who once again has offered up her Winston Park home 

as a venue for these workshops.  She has a comfortable and spacious studio which looks on to her      

superb tropical garden, 

which is the perfect envi-

ronment for creative en-

deavour!  How lucky are 

we??? 

We wish all KZN quilters a 

happy year of quilting and 

safe travel to families and 

quilting events around the 

world; and we look forward 

to seeing ‘old’ friends again 

at the upcoming meeting.  

Viv Christianson 

0836289938 
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Hello fellow Quilters, 

 

A belated happy New Year to all of you, 
we’ll skip the resolutions as we have    
probably forgotten them by now!  

As we start a new quilting year full of inspi-
ration and enthusiasm I hope that all those 

forgotten UFO’s that are languishing in the back of the    
cupboard will be completed. 

Last October Mary Chapman was our guest speaker – Mary 
always has something new and interesting to show us and 
her demo on Beyond the Half - Square Triangle Block was 
no exception.  Another happy aspect to Mary’s visit was that I was able to show her my completed All 
Things Bright and Beautiful wall hanging that I did with her and Thalia at Izotsha  in 2013 ( completed   
circa 2016!) 

October is also our AGM month and last year Althea Fairlie stepped down from her position as Secretary 
after 8 years.  All is not lost however as Althea still makes our beautiful birthday cards, farewell bags and 
pincushions.  

November was our last meeting for the year and we made Christmas crackers with fat quarters brought 
from the UK by Sylvia – another of our Committee members. 

Our first meeting of the year in January was a very happy reunion of all our members – eager to hear 
what we have planned for the year.  In the spirit of keeping things relaxed and low key we ended the 
meeting with our Thought for the Day which is – whether you 
are a glass half empty type of person or a glass half full type of 
person is not important.  What IS important is that there is still 
room in the glass for more wine. 

Happy quilting! 

Margi 

 

Photo bottom right: Margi and Althea, who resigned 
from the committee last year after 8 years. We        
presented her with a mini quilt as a gift  

Members are reminded that subscriptions are due at or before the AGM 
  

Exist ing members R200  

New /  re - jo ining members R220  

  

Bank Details 

Account Name: Kwa Zulu Natal Quilters Guild 
Branch Code: ABSA Hillcrest  632005 
Bank Account: 9314008325  

Reference: Your name 

 

Note: The bank charges R50 per individual cash/cheque deposit, so we appeal to you NOT to deposit 
cash/cheque at your local branch.  

Hibiscus Quilters Guild 

tel:(931)%20400-8325
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Fabrics  

Unravelled©  

(A Division of PAW Tech CC) 

 

 

Textile Training Workshops   

Textbooks   

Educational Packages  

 

Contact: Heidi Cox 

fabrics@fabricsunravelled.co.za 

+27 82 706 4283 

mailto:fabrics@fabricsunravelled.co.za
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Q U E E N S B U R G H  Q U I LT E R S   
We concluded our last meeting of 2019 with a marvellous Christmas lunch/meeting hosted by Lynn and 
Lorette. 
  
Our first meeting in January 2020 began with the AGM, Magda Lombard our chairlady stepped down and 
Annette Lee has taken over as the chairlady. 
Magda has now become a “full time Ouma” looking after her grandson James, and after being the    
chairlady for a number of years, decided it was time for someone else to resume the chair. 
We are currently working on our charity festival quilts for 2023 and have challenged our ladies to a 
Round Robin Quilt which  Magda has undertaken to organise. 
  
Rosemary Hurter, one of the founder member of QQ together with her daughter Kerenza Ritcher (also a 
QQ member) relocated to Australia,  and they keep us updated via WhatsApp on the Australian quilting 
and knitting scene. 

At the end of 2019 we were able to give two quilts 
made by our members to needy children who attend 
the day clinic at Greys Hospital for treatment.  
 
The photo on the left is of a young girl who has to 
have dialysis every week. 
  
The photo below is of a young boy who attends the 
oncology clinic and has recently had his leg 
amputated. 
  
We were pleased that our work went to giving 
pleasure to two youngsters in need. 
  
Janet Waring. 
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S H E F F I E L D  N I T E  O W L S  
 

Happy new year to everyone.  

Firstly I would like to say a big thank-you to Fiona Walker who stepped down  as chairlady after 3 years 

in the Hot Seat, and did a really amazing job. We learnt many new techniques and enjoyed some       

fabulous workshops. The highlight for me  was a collage wall hanging that took most of us way out of our 

comfort zone. 

We shall continue to work on our charity quilts this year, and to this end we are going to complete a " 

block of the month " project which  will hopefully produce some lovely quilts for us to donate to KZNQG 

for the festival beds. 

At the same time and on the grounds that charity begins at home, a few of us with long standing helpers 

in our homes ( not sure what the politically correct term is these days!) are going to make a " quilt for a 

maid ". 

Two of us have already booked in for Paul Schutte's class at the end of Feb and I'm  really looking      

forward to that.- A few other things in the pipeline but more about that next time. 

On a sad note  we had to say goodbye to two long-standing members of Sheffield  Nite Owls last year. 

Lynette Petzer sadly died of a sudden heart attack in November, and Lorraine Curtis and her husband 

moved to  America. Lorraine was our quarter inch policeman and kept us on the straight and narrow !! 

Both ladies will be sorely missed by the group. 

Happy quilting - Sue Freckleton  
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Midlands Quilters’ Guild 
MQG wraps up 2019 

At the final 2019 meeting in November last year, the Midlands Quilters’ Guild celebrated over a        

Christmas lunch with representatives from their chosen charity, the Jes Foord Foundation (JFF).  Many 

people will recall the brutal gang rape suffered by Jes while walking the family dogs with her father in 

2008.  But the true story lies in her turning that torrid crime into an organisation that brings support and 

assistance to rape victims in various ways, so that they can progress from being victims to being         

survivors. In the current era of exposure of this global criminal trend in every level of society, Jes is a 

shining star. 

A collectively-made king size quilt, aptly named “Starlight Express” (for bringing some light on dark      

situations, and put together in record time for a quilt of this size) was raffled and won by Margot Morford 

from Durban (see first photo), having raised over R13,200.  

This money was presented to JFF PR Manager, Trish Gillespie (see second photo), along with a car boot 

full of donations for packs for adult and child rape victims.   

Another recent outreach project had many KZN MQG members rallying to contribute, following a global 

appeal from another MQG (Modern Quilting Guild) in Wollongong, Australia:  following the devastating 

bushfires, they were requesting that quilters around the world        

assemble blocks with trees on them, symbolic of life, nourishment 

and re-growth. Two dozen blocks (see third photo) were couriered 

from KZNs MQG to Australia this week.  They will be assembled into 

quilts by the Australian MQG, and donated to bushfire victims who 

have lost their homes. 

The Midlands Quilters meet at the Hilton Methodist Church Hall on 

the third Thursday of the 

month at 9.30am.  All         

welcome!  Contact Sarah on 

082 335-4598 for further     

details. 

Photos—right: Margot Morford 

wins the MQG raffle quilt 2019, 

to coincide with her birthday! 

 

Left: Tree and leaf blocks 

made by MQG members, in 

response to an appeal from 

Australia’s Modern Quilting 

Guild in Wollon-

gong for quilts to 

be made up for 

bushfire victims. 

 

Below right:     

Former MQG       

chairlady, Jane 

Renton (on the 

left) hands over a 

cheque for R13222 

to Trish Gillespie 

from Jes Foord 

Foundation 



 18 

G R A S S R O O T S  Q u i l t e r s  G u i l d  
 

The SPRING FUN DAY in October did not disappoint! 

Well done to Gill Lewis and her team of willing helpers 

for a really fun morning with delicious eats, inspiring 

demonstrations, and tables of the most unusual, and 

useful, items on sale. A great atmosphere prevailed 

throughout, and I for one left smiling and well fed. Thank 

you to all the guests who attended, and to everyone for 

making the morning, indeed, much FUN. The bar for 

Grassroots meetings has been set very high, and it will 

be interesting to see what 2020 brings! 

2019 ended on a HIGH for Grassroots with the             

exchange of the wonderful results from the brown paper 

bag challenge, which ended when members handed 

over to fellow 

members articles that had been made especially for them! No 

one was disappointed at the    beautiful end          results—as 

you can clearly see from the photos.  The High Tea in the 

beautiful and inspiring surrounds of Sheila Nichols’ home was 

over catered for, as usual, with tables groaning under the 

weight of the most scrumptious eats imaginable. Members    

excelled, as usual. 

To all members who suffered misfortune in 2019 we extend our 

thoughts, and are glad that together, we all got through our   

difficulties. Together at least we could smile and bring relief. 

2020 started with an extremely inspiring talk at the January 

meeting. Carole Paxton gave demonstrations and explained 

Shabori dyeing of fabric, as well as Eco dyeing. The tech-

niques were fascinating and the end results so VERY exciting. 

I for one wish to try my hand at this exciting project! It was 

amusing to witness how the actual expected result did not    

always happen, and instead a wonderful “surprise” emerged. 

Hopefully, with 2020 vision in this new year, everyone will prosper! 
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The South African Quilters’ Guild is the National Guild of South Africa, is a non-profit association with 11 
Regional Guilds represented and other quilting groups and individuals that are affiliated to the SAQG. 
  
MISSION STATEMENT: To foster an environment in South Africa where all those people who are interest-
ed can reach their full potential in quilt-making, nationally and internationally 
  
SAQG strives to meet the following Objectives 

•         To promote Quilting in all SA communities. 

•         To set guidelines for the National Quilt Festivals 

•         To ensure competent and fair judging at SA National Quilt Competitions 

•         To organise Exhibitions from time to time e.g. the Biennial Travelling Exhibitions. 

•         To maintain an SAQG website. 

•         To encourage guilds and groups to participate in community, outreach and charity 

•         To encourage quilting amongst youth  i.e. to grow future quilters. 

•         To encourage the celebration of the International/ National Quilt Day on the third Saturday in March each year. 

•         To maintain records of Heritage Quilts in Southern Africa 

•         To maintain a history of Quilt-making in South Africa. 

•         To compile and maintain a National Quilt Teachers’ Register. 

If you require any information about the above, please contact your SAQG rep: Mandy Kirk 

on kirkdm@global.co.za 

Congratulations to the 6 
inductees into the  
Quilter’s Hall of Fame for 
2019: 
 
Lin Simpson (KZN) 
Marline Turner (KZN) 
Rosalie Dace (KZN) 
Marilyn Pretorius 
Sue Prins 
Roy Starke 

QUILTERS HALL OF FAME. 
  

To all the KZNQG Members I would like to say a 
Big thank you to you l for nominating me for the 
Quilters Hall of Fame. Oh my word what an 
honour to receive a letter from Elsa Brits from 
SAQG to tell me that the nomination was 
accepted and that I would be inducted into the 
Hall of Fame. What an incredible honour and I 
have been so humbled by it. 
  
Thank you all for putting my name forward. As 
you all know I am a passionate Quilter and will 
continue to be passionate about sewing and 
making quilts forever. My daughter keeps asking 
me “Mother what are you going to do with all 
these quilts?” I tell her that they are for me to 
enjoy making and for her to get rid of when I hop 
the twig. 
  
So watch this space. Thank you everyone 
Marline Turner 

mailto:kirkdm@global.co.za
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GUILD INFORMATION  
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